Conference, Administrative & Travel Services (CATS)

Statement of Work
At high magnetic field strength (>3 T), the breathing cycle of subjects that undergo an MRI scan will influence the calibration of the MRI scanner, thereby degrading the quality of the acquired images. We have recently developed a method, called real-time shimming, which monitors the subject’s breathing cycle and continuously optimizes certain scanner parameters (first- and higher order shims and RF-excitation frequency) to compensate for the breathing-induced changes. This setup works well in most subjects, but not in all. Differences in how people breathe are one likely source of this discrepancy. A single chest circumference detector is currently being used, making the setup less effective in people that generate predominantly abdominal motion during their breathing. Sebastien Roujol will work on improving the current setup by integrating a second set of respiratory bellows, used to monitor the breathing cycle, so that chest and abdominal motion can be monitored independently. This requires integrating the hardware for the second set of bellows, as well as software modifications and development.

Sebastien will be working with Dr. Josef Duyn on this project and will be 
at NIH from March 1, 2007 through August 31, 2007.  Dr. Duyn will be providing per diem in the amount of $8,100 for the time he is here.  
Dr. Duyn has also agreed to provide a round trip plane ticket not to exceed $3,075. The total amount funded will be $11,175.

Issue a check in the amount of $8,100 for perdiem.

Provide round trip airfare (ticket) to scientist not to exceed $3,075.

The check is to be mailed to the Project Officer at the following:

Linda A. Franklin
Building 10, Room 5N220

10 Center Drive MSC 1426

Bethesda, MD   20892-1426

Period of contract from March 1, 2007 to August 31, 2007
